
JD PEACOCK II              
CLERK OF THE CIRCUIT COURT AND COMPTROLLER, OKALOOSA COUNTY, FLORIDA 

 
 

July 27, 2022 
 
Re: Judicial Sales, 45.031 Florida Statutes 
 
Effective August 1, 2022, the Okaloosa County Clerk of Court will no 
longer issue the Notice of Sale. The plaintiff is responsible for the 
issuance of the Notice of Sale and having it published. The Notice of 
Sale should be filed immediately into the case after being issued. The 
Notice of Sale is required to comply with all provisions set forth in 
section 45.031(2), Florida Statutes.  The plaintiff must ensure that the 
original affidavit of proof of publication is filed with the clerk by 5pm 
the day prior to the sale. If this deadline cannot be met, you must contact 
the Clerk’s office immediately.  
 
The Okaloosa County Clerk of Court will issue the Certificates of Sale, 
Title, and Disbursements as required by statute.  
 


